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Dear Parents/ Carers, 

 

As we come to the end of September and the days begin 

to draw in, it has been fantastic to see pupils settled in 

class and working hard.  

 

In secondary the homework completion has been 

impressive for many and the school has found itself at the 

top of the leader boards for schools in our trust for 

completion on Seneca and Sparx. If you have been 

struggling to access these programmes, please do let us 

know. For those in Year 7 and 11 we will have a support 

desk at the meet the tutor evening next week. 

 

In primary this week we were very lucky to have an 

extremely strong field of applicants for the position of 

Primary teacher for Year 5, I am pleased to say that we 

appointed Ms Caitlin Gilbert to take on the role. Some of 

you may know Caitlin from last year when she completed 

her PGCE with us, she will be starting in the coming weeks. 

 

I want to take this opportunity to thank all the staff for their 

involvement in maintaining the classes during this time and 

particularly Ms Duke who has done a sterling job with the 

Year 5 class to this point. 

 

Finally, there are some key dates coming up with Parents 

evenings and meet the tutor opportunities, as well as our 

parent forum. Please do make note of these dates.  

 

We hope you have a lovely weekend 

 

Paul Girardot and the Dartmouth team 

Dates for the diary 

 

October 

2nd – Primary Harvest Festival 

3rd – Nasal Flu Imms  

Reception to Yr.11 

3rd & 4th – Primary Parents’ 

Evening 

4th – Yr.7 & 11 Meet the Tutor 

Evening 

5th – Open Morning 9.30 – 10.30 

10th – Parent Forum @ 3.30pm 

Cube 

11th – Open Morning 9.30 – 

10.30 

18th – Yr.11 PPE Week 

19th – Food Festival 

23rd – Half Term 

 

November 

8th – Reception Class Cinema 

trip 

10th – BRNC Remembrance 

Service 

14th – Open Morning @ 9.30am 

15th – Yr.11 PPE Parents’ 

Evening 

28th – Open Morning @ 9.30am 
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Keeping up to date 

As an Academy we endeavour to provide as many opportunities 

as possible to keep parents and carers up to date with information 

and this is done in the following ways: 

• Newsletter (information and updates) 

• Emailed Letters (notification of events) 

• Texts (important immediate information) 

• Group e-mail (important immediate information) 

• Facebook   

• Website  https://www.dartmouthacademy.org.uk/  

• Phone calls (emergency communication) 

In the event of any issues or concerns these must firstly be raised 

with the class teacher/ tutor whose e-mail addresses can be 

found on the school website: 

https://www.dartmouthacademy.org.uk/1184/staff-list  

subsequently the relevant Senior member of staff: 

Mrs Tierney – Primary Principal 

Ms Gorton – Assistant Principal SEND 

Mrs Darke (maternity leave) Assistant Principal/ Ms Hladkji – 

Behaviour and Attendance 

and finally, the Principal Mr Girardot.  

e-mails to staff email addresses may be missed so we would 

encourage e-mailing admin@dartmouthacademy.org.uk as this 

mail box is regularly screened and messages will reach the correct 

person.  

School Starts: 8:50am 

Gates Open: 8:40am - Gates close at 8.50am 

School Finishes: 3:15pm 

You must notify the school of an absence, or for any other reason 

please call 01803 839700 

https://www.dartmouthacademy.org.uk/1184/staff-list
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On 10th October we will be holding 

a parent forum where we welcome 

parents to come into The Cube at 

the end of school from 3:30pm to 

4:30pm, to discuss anything they 

feel they might like to see in school 

or to ask questions. This session will 

be an opportunity to meet our new 

Primary Principal and a chance to 

discuss our new vision and values 

development.  
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Celebrations 

Attendance 

Matters 
This year’s attendance by Year 

Group: 

Reception – 88.2% 

Year 1 – 94.8% 

Year 2 – 96.9% 

Year 3 – 95.7% 

Year 4 – 95.2% 

Year 5 – 94.8% 

Year 6 – 92.9% 

Year 7 – 96.5% 

Year 8 – 91.3% 

Year 9 – 91.6% 

Year 10 – 89% 

Year 11 – 85.3% 

School attendance for the 

year so far is currently 

 92.4 %  

Thank you for supporting our 

target of 96%  

  
  

  

  

Secondary celebrations 

Seneca Leader Board 

 

1st – Darcy KP Yr.11, 3hrs 4min 

2nd – Sophia W Yr.11, 2hr 45min 

3rd – Joseph C Yr.11, 2hr 34min 

4th – Robyn C Yr.7, 2hr 19min 

5th – Belle F Yr.10, 2hr 10min 

6th – Tasnim A Yr.11, 2hr 8min 

7th – Lilli-Rose R Yr.10, 2hr 4min 

8th – Paige S Yr.11, 1hr 58min 

9th – Emelia T Yr.10, 1hr 57min 

10th – George O Yr.11, 1hr 53min 
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What have we been up to: 

Over the last two weeks pupils in Year 7 and Year 8 have had the opportunity 

to explore the River Dart on a paddleboard or in a kayak. This opportunity 

funded by the Royal Dart Youth Sailing Trust gave pupils the chance to learn 

a new skills, see the rivers wildlife up close and develop self-confidence on 

the water. 
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Last weekend 23rd September, Alex took part in the TAGB Southern 

Taekwondo Championship with 350 other competitors.  

His middleweight tag team fought against both middleweight and 

heavyweight tag teams coming away with hard fought tag team sparring 

silver medal  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday 25th September, we celebrated the European Day of 

Languages where bilingual pupils demonstrated their language skills. 

A big thank you to all participants, Nella, Evelina, Isabella, Isla and Tawhidur 

who performed in front of KS3 and KS4 pupils as well as teachers who spoke 

French, Japanese and Greek. Merci à tous. 
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